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VOLUNTARY ANNOUNCEMENT

The Board of Directors (the “Board”) refers to the announcement made on 22 November 2012 in 
relation to the establishment of a joint venture (the “JV”) to engage in the project of Studio City at 
Cotai, Macau. Recently the Company has had several discussions with the partner in the JV (the “JV 
Partner”) as to, amongst other things, the availability to the Company of certain financial information 
regarding the business of the JV so as to enable the Company to make decisions on the affairs of 
the JV. No consensus has been reached between the JV Partner and the Company. As a result and 
pursuant to the JV agreement entered into between the JV Partner and a subsidiary of the Company 
dated 6 June 2012, the parties have agreed to refer the matters to an interim disputes referee whose 
decision shall be binding. The meeting with the referee will be held on 22 July 2015 and it is expected 
that the decision by the referee will be available in early August. The Company will make another 
announcement if and when there is any material development in the matter which is inside information 
in nature.
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